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STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

September 18, 2017 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Cement Distributors, Inc. 

 Docket TV-170514 

TO ALL PARTIES:   

On June 30, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

assessed a $1,000 penalty against Cement Distributors, Inc. (Company) in the above-referenced 

docket for failure to submit a complete annual report or pay the regulatory fee.  

On August 31, 2017, the Company submitted a response indicating that it did not operate in the 

state of Washington during 2016 and that they have requested to cancel their certificate.  

On September 7, 2017, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter in this docket informing the 

Commission that the Company had voluntarily relinquished its operating authority and was no 

longer an active and regulated company. Staff recommended that the penalty be withdrawn and 

the docket closed.. 

The Commission has reviewed the record in this docket and accepts Staff’s recommendation. 

The Commission withdraws the penalty and closes this docket.  

 

 

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director and Secretary 


